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Frank Bayles—President—812-579-5965 or bayles@hughes.net

Kyle Weidner—Vice-President—724-272-3733 or kylew10@hotmail.com

Tammy Adams—Secretary—812-603-8207 or gohoosiers100@yahoo.com

Tieann Blackburn—Treasurer—812-347-1590 or claud.Blackburn@cummins.com
The Club will meet at the Golden Corral on Wednesday, June 9, 2010 at 6:00 PM for dinner and 7:00 PM for the meeting.  Remember to mention that you are with The Club when you arrive to receive your 10% discount.  
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Sharon Hembree—June 9

Claud Blackburn—June 16

Scott Barker—June 19

Kyle Weidner—June 25

Billy Danforth—June 27
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Welcome to our new members!

Terry Abel and Alba Hunter

Chris Schooley

Rick Siefert

Brad Wedan
Doug Thayer



We had a balance of $1056.53 in the bank.  The only expense we had was $7.14 for the yearly Business Report that is required by the state.

Baby Back Blues Bar-be-Que Club Fundraiser—Wednesday, May 19th.  Several of The Club members were present for this event both at lunch at for dinner.  Special thanks to those members who helped bus tables during this event.  Kyle Weidner will have more information about how much money The Club earned at the June meeting.

Shelby Spring Fling—was held on Friday, Saturday and Sunday May 21-23 in Brown County State Park.  Several members either showcased their cars or were in attendance.  I



Volunteer Day—Housing Partnerships- Community Involvement—June 5, 2010 beginning at 8:00 AM.  Make sure you bring a pair of gloves to wear while you work.  Claud Blackburn will be sending out an email containing more information concerning this event.  

The Club History Committee will be meeting with a date and time yet to be determined.  If anyone is interested in joining the committee, please let me know.

Somernites Cruise—Somerset, Kentucky—August 27-28th—Hotel rooms are available at the Holiday Inn Express for $90.00 plus tax.  All the rooms have two queen beds.  To place a reservation, please call the Holiday Inn Express at 606-425-4444 and request to be placed in the Hoosier Mustang Club block.  Please call me at 812-603-8207 or email me at gohoosiers100@yahoo.com with any questions.

Club Car Show—MARK YOUR CALENDAR!! August 13, 2011 The Club will be hosting its first ever car show to be held in the parking lot of the Holiday Inn located on Jonathan Moore Pike in Columbus.  Scott Barker will be serving as Chairman of the Car Show Committee, so let him know if you would be interested in volunteering.  We are going to need everyone to make this show a success.



Ritter’s Cruise-Ins begin May 4th at 6:00 PM and are held every Tuesday night, weather permitting, until October.
Hot Rod Power Tour—this year’s Power Tour begins on Saturday, June 5th in Newton, Iowa and runs June 5 through the 12th.

Brownstown Car Show—June 5th
Southside Mustang Car Show—June 5th.  

Seymour Shields Park Car Show—June 5th.  

North Vernon Railroad Days—just a note to let everyone know that the Railroad Days scheduled for Sunday June 13, 2010 have been cancelled.

Jeffersonville Pony Drive/Show & Salem Speedway—June 18-19

Seymour Cars &Guitars Show—Saturday June 26

O’Reilly Raceway Park Show and Swap Meet—June 25-27
Ice Cream Pitch-In—Saturday July 10th
Waymansville Car Show—September 11, 2010—see Bill Trimpe for more information.

· Frank Bayles, Club President brought the meeting to order.

· 50/50 drawing was won by Lonnie Hembree for a total of $11.00.

· Frank welcomed new member Chris Schooley—Chris told us that his family has a 65 Mustang that is totally restored.

· Tieann Blackburn noted that we also have another new member, Doug Thayer.

· Tieann Blackburn read the Treasurer’s Report.

· Tammy Adams read the Secretary’s Report.

· Old Business—Ritters—Frank reported that the Cruise-ins are underway.  The first week there were about 29 cars there.  Frank is working with Ritters on some possible sponsorship opportunities.  Community Involvement—Claud Blackburn reported that Housing Partnerships is ready for us to volunteer and the date of June 5th has been chosen.  Claud said that he would send out an email about where all the volunteers need to meet.  He said that we would work from 8:00AM to noon and said that we should bring gloves.  Mann’s Harley Davidson Car Show was held on the 24th of April.  Frank reported that there were six clubs there and that The Club received a trophy.  Ray Skillman Outing—Scott Barker reported that The Club went to the Ray Skillman Museum on the 17th of April.  There were about 20 Club members present and that several of the Club members went to Dog and Suds afterwards.  Cobweb Tour—Claud Blackburn reported that the weather was touch and go, but we headed out on the follow the leader tour and ended up in Madison, IN at Clifty Falls and had lunch.  Frank thanked Claud and Tieann for planning the event.  Baby Back Blues—Kyle reported that we will be hosting a fundraiser on Wednesday, May 19th from 11-1 and 6-8.  Kyle has flyers for everyone to distribute.  Patrons must bring in the flyer in order for The Club to earn 20 percent of the meal.  Kyle said that the flyers are posted on the website and Kyle emailed a flyer to all members.  Kyle said that he needs a few members to volunteer for both shifts to bus tables.  

· New Business—North Vernon Car Show on July 31, 2010—Frank said that anyone interested in attending to meet at Wolf’s at the Junction of Highway 7 and 31 at 8:30AM.  Salem Cruise-in—will be held on the 14th of May and is held on the second Friday of every month on the square in Salem, Indiana.  Spring Fling in Brown County—5/22/10—Frank noted that this is a great show to attend.  Madison Car Show—5/29/10—Frank noted that there was a great turnout for this car show last year and that anyone interested in going this year to meet at Frank’s Shop on Highway 31 at 6:00AM and then we will all meet at the McDonald’s in Seymour at 6:15 AM and drive to Madison from there.  Railroad Days—North Vernon—Jim Bott passed around a clip from the newspaper that noted that the Railroad Days in North Vernon have been cancelled.  Club Car Show—Frank noted that The Club needs to have quality activities and he made the motion that The Club sponsor a car show in 2011 and brought up August 13, 2011 as a possible date to host such an event.  Tammy Adams is to check with the Holiday Inn to see if they will allow for the event to be held in the parking lot.  Frank proposed that The Club move forward with planning this event.  Scott Barker made the motion and Billy Danforth seconded the motion.  Frank said that we are going to need help with sponsors and that he wants it to be a great show.  Steve Weidner suggested that we set up a Car Show Committee.  Scott Barker volunteered to become the Chairman of the committee and he was voted to be so by unanimous decision.  Frank said that he has spoken with Joe Draper who provides music at the Ritters Cruise-ins and he has agreed to provide music for the car show in exchange for him to place his logo on our website.  Waymansville Car Show—Bill Trimpe passed around a flyer concerning this event.  Name for Newsletter—Tammy passed around ballots for the official name of the newsletter-Pony Tales was chosen.  Brownstown Car Show—June 5th.  Southside Mustang Car Show—June 5th.  Seymour Shields Park Car Show—June 5th.  Car Show Listing—see 104.9 The River—Jim Rudicel said that 104.9 provides a complete listing of all car shows in the area.  

· Jim Rudicel motioned to close the meeting and Bill Trimpe seconded the motion.
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 MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Steve Weidner’s 1966 coupe is this month’s spotlight car.  Steve’s car is painted chrome yellow from a 1999 Mustang and has a 289 V8, C4 automatic transmission, power steering and power disc brakes.  The car currently has standard black interior but will soon be upgraded to pony sport seats.  Steve bought his Mustang 6 or 7 years ago as a mostly complete car but needing a lot of work.  Over the next 3 or 4 years with help from his son Kyle they restored the car to its current condition.  When he bought the car he wanted to build a car like he would have built in high school, if he had the chance back then.  He put chrome Cragar SS wheels on it and dressed the engine compartment up with as much chrome as he could find.  His mechanic often reminds him after working on the car that “chrome won’t get you home” but Steve quickly reminds him that chrome will win you a lot of trophies at the car shows. 
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